St Athan Lettings Policy

The aim of the St Athan lettings policy is to ensure that the new WWHA development at St Athan is sustainable and will become part of the local community which residents wish to remain in and will show a commitment to the locality in which they will become residents.  To achieve this aim, a lettings policy for the scheme has been agreed with the Vale of Glamorgan Council (VOG).
All lettings should satisfy the main principles of the lettings policy for St Athan, which are as follows:

1) Priority will be given to those applicants with a local connection, either currently living in St Athan, or having close family relatives living in St Athan, or being employed (or moving to be employed) in St Athan or the local area.  The definition for local connection to St Athan will be as currently used by the VOG Homelessness team.
*In the Homes4u allocation policy, local connection is defined as one of the following:

a) Having lived in the area for 3 years out of the past 5 years or

6 months out of the last 12 months

b) Full time permanent paid employment in the area, providing

the applicants have done so for at least 6 months before applying to go onto

the register

c) Close family associations in the area, i.e. parents and

siblings or equivalent and the applicant is in regular close contact with that

member of their family.

d) Other very special reasons decided on the facts of the case basis.
2) After taking into account point (1), properties will then be allocated in line with current HOMES4U policy, by band priority and by the length of time registered with HOMES4U.
3) When allocating the scheme, if local connection is exhausted then priority will next be given to applicants who have a local connection with either Llantwit Major, Rhoose & Cowbridge, and again will be allocated in line with current HOMES4U policy, i.e. by band priority and by time registered with HOMES4U.
4) If required, lettings can then extend to those applicants residing in outlying rural villages to St Athan and finally to those applicants residing in Barry.
5) When letting the properties we will try to match the size of the accommodation with the household’s needs.  When allocating the two- bedroom flats at the scheme, there will be a minimum of two persons housed in the flats.
